From:
Sent: Wednesday, 11 January 2023 11:00 AM
To: Legal Affairs and Safety Committee

Dear Sir/Madam

Thank you for your email and invitation to provide a submission on the *Monitoring of Places of Detention (Optional Protocol to the Convention Against Torture) Bill 2022.*

The Office of the Health Ombudsman (OHO) acknowledges the objectives of the *Monitoring Places of Detention* (Optional Protocol to the Convention Against Torture) Bill 2022 and is in support of the Bill's objectives to provide a consistent framework enabling the Subcommittee's access to places of detention and information to assist the Subcommittee fulfil its mandate under OPCAT.

Noting the OHO's role and function is centred on protecting the health and safety of the public, the OHO is keen to ensure the Subcommittee will be empowered to raise concerns and disclose information to this regulator should they make observations or receive information which poses a risk to the health and safety of persons in detention.

Regards

Chris Thompson Executive Support Officer

Executive Team

Office of the Health Ombudsman

I: + E:

W: www.oho.qld.gov.au

P: PO Box 13281 George Street QLD 4003



The Office of the Health Ombudsman (OHO) acknowledges the Traditional Owners of the land, and pays respect to Elders past, present and emerging.

The OHO embraces workplace flexibility. If you are receiving this email outside of standard work hours, this is in alignment with my working preferences. There is no obligation to respond outside your working hours.

This communication (including any attachments) contains confidential information, which is intended for the recipient(s) only. Should this message have inadvertently been received by other than the intended person(s) you are requested to advise the sender or postmaster@oho.qld.gov.au of